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Sileby Parish Council Bags £2,000 From Carrier Bag Charge Fund 
 
Sileby Parish Council is delighted to announce it has bagged £2,000 from 
a Tesco funding scheme.  Tesco teamed up with Groundwork to launch 
its Bags of Help funding initiative, which sees grants of up to £5,000, 
£2,000 and £1,000 – all raised from the 5p bag levy – being awarded to 
local outdoor community projects every month.  Millions of shoppers 
voted in stores up and down the country. And it can now be revealed 
Sileby Parish Council has been awarded £2,000.  The grant will be put 
towards a basket swing which will be sited in the Memorial Park.  This 
popular piece of equipment will benefit younger children with disabilities/
impairments, as those who are unable to support themselves will be able 
to be placed in the swing so they can lie down in it; we feel it is 
important that they are able to be included in outdoor activities with 
their peers. 
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Sileby Scout Group 
 
Sileby Scout Group held a Special Presentation Evening on a cold January 
evening to say "Thank You" to Colin Thompson, who has just completed 30 
years of Scouting at Sileby. He joined as a Cub, then a Scout, and then a 
Venture Scout. As he progressed through the Group he has been Cub and 
Scout Leader and finally Group Scout Leader.  
He was presented with his 30 years Service Badge by District 
Commissioner, Paul Smith, in front of an audience of parents, Beavers, 
Cubs, Scouts and "old boys and girls". Also present was County 
Commissioner, Carol Black, who has been a great help to Colin in the past. 
The audience were entertained by songs and sketches from the Beavers, 
Cubs and Scouts.  
Colin has also been the instigator of the renovation of the Scout H.Q by 
raising money from a great number of sources. 
This was a special evening for Scout Hannah Bown who was presented 
with her Gold Chief Scout by Colin who also invested several new Scouts 
to the Group. 
There were many special "Thank You" gifts from the Beavers, Cubs and 
Scouts as well as several scrap books for Colin to reminisce over. Colin 
decided to finish as GSL due to work commitments. Over the time Colin 
has been at Sileby Scouts he has been helped by his wife, Marian, and his 
three children, Arron, Rowan and Shona. Shona has now nearly completed 
her Gold Duke of Edinburgh Award with Adventure Scouts. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sileby Scout groups are in need of new leaders, we have a waiting list of 

children wanting to join but without help we can not offer places in the 

groups. If you can give some time to help then please contact District 

Commissioner, Paul Smith, by email dc@charnwoodscouts.org.uk 
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Contacts 
Editor:   Dave Palmer, 60 Heathcote Drive, Sileby,   07926039644  
   d.r.palmer@talk21.com  
 
Advertising:  Lynne Root lynne_root@msn.com 
 
Printed by:  Norwood Press, Ellistown      01530 262020 
 
If you would like to give your feedback, articles or letters these can be sent to the Editor  

Disclaimer: The views expressed in this magazine are the views of the contributors and not necessarily the views of Talk@Sileby. 

Front Cover Picture:  Flooding in Sileby.   

The advertising rates for Talk@Sileby are listed below 
 

Quarter Page £30 Half Page £50  Full Page £80 
Inside front/inside back cover £105.00   

Back cover £135.00 
These prices are per issue. 10% discount for booking and paying for three insertions in advance 

Talk@Sileby 
Ken Jones 
Dave Palmer 
Pat Haswell 
Lionel Blower 
Robert Butler 
Lynne Root 

Magazine Co-Ordinator: 
Editor: 

Secretary: 
Treasurer: 

Societies Co-Ordinator: 
Advertising: 

Your community magazine is delivered to every home and business in Sileby, that’s about 3800 
addresses! 
It is published 3 times a year: Spring around Easter time, in the summer and in November just 
prior to the Christmas lights “Switch on”. 
We have no political or commercial or religious allegiances and aim to be impartial and 
independent. We are entirely self funding through advertising revenue. We are here solely to 
promote Sileby, its businesses, residents, clubs, societies, associations, schools and churches. 
All items and pictures are copyright Talk@Sileby unless otherwise stated.     

Next Issue will be Summer 2017. Copy and advert deadline 
is 30th June 2017. 

Talk @ Sileby, By Sileby people. For Sileby people 
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Sileby Neighbourhood Plan 

 
On Tuesday, 21 February a Neighbourhood Plan Community Event was 
held at the Community Centre. This event was held to help everyone 
understand what a Neighbourhood Plan is and the benefits, to the village, 
of producing one.  The event was fairly well received and around 40 
people attended from different parts of the community.  We are delighted 
that a number of residents have volunteered to form an Advisory 
Committee, along with some of our Parish Councillors.  To help bring the 
Plan together the Advisory Committee will work with our consultant, Gary 
Kirk, Managing Director, of YourLocale. We appreciate it is a large 
undertaking to produce a Neighbourhood Plan but it is one which will help 
shape the development of our village in the years to come. This is a 
combined process, it cannot solely be a Parish Council initiative, and we 
would very much welcome input from all residents.  
If you were unable to attend this event and are interested in being a part 
of ‘shaping the village’s future’, it is not too late. If you wish to be 
involved, or would like further information please contact the Clerk on 
01509 813075 or email clerk@silebyparishcouncil.org.uk  
 
 

 

 

 

 

Sileby Cemetery 
 
The adornment of graves in the Cemetery has become a matter of great 
concern and so I wish to remind people of the rules and regulations 
regarding burial plots, including ash plots, in Sileby Cemetery.   
 
To allow for better maintenance of the graves and surrounding area, it 
was agreed that on ‘E’ graves, headstones incorporating a vase will be 
allowed to be erected and the headstone shall be no higher than 3 feet.  
The graves are to be retained as grass and the following is not allowed: 
- 
 

Kerbing around the grave 
Cultivation of the grave or 
the placing of additional vases/plaques on the grave 

 
The casket graves (cremation) allow a headstone 12x12x4 inches with a 
sloping front and no other surround is allowed. 
 
As I am sure you will appreciate, a cemetery is an important place in a 
local community, a place which should be treated with respect and in a 
dignified manner. The memorials are a real source of comfort to the 
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families of the people they commemorate.  Sileby Parish Council’s 
regulations seek to find the right balance between the wishes of 
individual families and those of the wider community; our approach is 
that our cemetery should be harmonious in appearance and a worthy 
setting for a final resting place.  
I am sure you will agree it is important these regulations are in place so 
as to guarantee the cemetery is safe and secure and will stand the test 
of time to ensure families and friends can visit their loved one in a well-
maintained environment for many years to come.  On behalf of Sileby 
Parish Council I wish to convey my thanks to everyone for observing and 
adhering to these rules and regulations.   
 
 

Sileby St Mary’s Ladies Fellowship 
 
I would like to tell you about St Mary’s Ladies Fellowship. I have been 
going to the Ladies Fellowship for about four years now, and it is one of 
the friendliest groups I have ever been to. We meet on a Tuesday 
afternoon at 2.30pm at Pochin Hall on Mountsorrel Lane (or The St Mary’s 
Centre as it is now called). Some Tuesdays we have a speaker from either 
a charity or a local speaker on their pet subject. This year we have had 
the Mayor and Mayoress of Charnwood and are looking forward to a Sileby 
lady telling us about "Life in 60's London". Sometimes we just have a 
Members Day when stories and poems are told. Or like today we just had 
a "Chat Afternoon" but with jam and cream homemade scones. Yummy!!! 
Any lady is welcome to come and join us, (you don't have to belong to the 
Church). I am sure that you would be most welcome and would 
appreciate the comradeship. 
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County Council News 
 
Whole Life Disability Strategy 
  
Significant progress is being made in the development of a Whole Life 
Disability Strategy for Leicestershire. 
  
The County Council is committed to making it easier for children, young 
people and their families to access support, promoting the wellbeing of 
disabled people and increasing people’s opportunities to live independent 
lives in adulthood. The Council’s aim is to work with partners to create 
an integrated strategy, and development of a new approach has been 
going on for some time. The proposal has been agreed by members of 
the Integration Executive, which consists of senior representatives of the 
Council and local NHS bodies. 
  
By working together partners will be able to align services, reduce dupli-
cation of effort, create efficiency savings and ultimately better meet 
people’s needs. Professionals,  children, young people and families will 
be involved in shaping the Strategy. 
 
Cyber Safety 
 
Keeping children safe online is a matter of great concern nowadays. 
 
A 45-minute, interactive play called “In The Net” has been created by a 
theatre company, Alter Ego, and was seen by teachers from across the 
county at a conference earlier this year. The event was organized by 
Leicestershire County Council’s Child Sexual Exploitation (CSE) Team. 
The play is designed to get seven-to-nine year olds thinking about the 
serious issues of keeping personal information safe, chatting to people 
online and the effects of cyber bullying. It is hoped the play will tour in 
Leicestershire, subject to the availability of the theatre company. 
 
The County Council’s CSE Team works with the police and NHS staff as 
part of one, joint team. The focus is on raising awareness of CSE and 
providing quicker, more effective support to victims. By disrupting of-
fenders, and helping victims feel more confident about disclosing abuse 
and exploitation, the team is helping to secure convictions. Approxi-
mately 55 per cent of cases of CSE involve online grooming and exploi-
tation. 
 
 
Richard Shepherd, County Councillor 
Telephone:  01509 413903 
Email:  richard.shepherd@leics.gov.uk 
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Siloby Community Library 
 
Sileby Library has celebrated its first birthday as a community managed 
library on 14th December.  We are 1! 
Last year was a great achievement for the Trustees and our fantastic vol-
unteers.  Our aim has always been to ensure the library is used for the 
community of Sileby and we have made great progress. 
 

• Longer opening hours 

• Increased book selection with our Independent Book Loan 

• Working with the schools of Sileby and set up regular class visits 

• Established links with Homefield College for students to gain invalu-
able working experience 

• Songs and Rhymes for younger children, Craft Group, Cubs, Brown-
ies and Rainbows visits 

• Leicestershire Police Beat Surgery 
 
The Trustees are looking forward to continuing with the development of 
the library.  We are currently arranging improvements to our kitchen fa-
cilities (we have none!) and more energy efficient lighting for the library.  
We are also looking into the feasibility of upgrading our children’s area 
and IT furniture if possible. 
Huge thanks go to our volunteers, without them there would be no li-
brary! We need more volunteers to join the team.  If you can spare a 
couple of hours to volunteer, please come into the library to leave your 
details and you can be sure we will contact you. 
Our grateful thanks to the Parish Council too for their continued support 
and, you, the residents of Sileby for making your library such as success. 
Please come and see us soon! 

Find us on Facebook — Sileby Community 
Library, Twitter @SilebyCMLibrary 

or look at our website 
www.silebylibrary.org 

Email: info@silebylibrary.org  
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July 1st 2015 - 
            
By Pat  Haswell 
This was a red-letter day for me - the day another woman joined the magazine 
committee! For most of the time I have been associated with Talk@Sileby 
magazine I have been the lonely lady in the otherwise all male committee – but 
now we were to be joined by Lynne Root. I looked forward to getting to know her 
– and later writing her profile for the magazine. (The afternoon I spent with her 
was lovely – just like chatting with an old friend – we seemed to have quite a lot 
in common.) 
Lynne has lived in Sileby all her life and recalls growing up in Sileby 1950’s and 
’60’s as being a very happy time. Her earliest memory is of going to dancing 
classes when she was about three years old – they were held in a room at the 
back of the old Plough public house on High Street. (Look up above Grace-Marie’s 
shop window – you can still see the old beam which supported the inn sign) The 
pupils put on shows in the Village Institute (now demolished) which was behind 
the Free Trade Inn.  
At that time there was an Infant School on Barrow Road – the lovely Mountsorrel 
Granite building which later became The Old Schoolhouse Restaurant, and is now 
converted into apartments. Like most Sileby children Lynne began her education 
there, moving on at seven to The County Primary School (now Redlands) and 
finally to Humphrey Perkins in Barrow. Lynne enjoys sport, in her youth playing 
hockey for Sileby Ladies – she still plays badminton, forty years after being 
introduced to the game. 
Playing with friends in the park, and becoming a Guide provided her early social 
life but Lynne remembers as they got older groups of girls would regularly 
infiltrate the Boys’ Club, which was in a disused factory in Cemetery Road. 
Eventually its name was changed to Youth Club! The girls made sure that they 
were at the club when Frankie Vaughan made a visit – he was a handsome and 
popular singer during the latter half of the 20th century. As a boy he had been a 
member of the Lancaster Lads’ Club – when he became successful in show 
business he made considerable donations to the National Association of Boys’ 
Clubs, including the proceeds from one record each year – maybe Sileby Club was 
a beneficiary?   
While visiting the Horse and Trumpet with a group of friends Lynne met her 
future husband John – they were married in 1971 – their children Helen and Philip 
still live in Sileby. While their children were growing up Lynne was a full-time 
mum, gradually returning to the workplace through part-time jobs. In 1981/2 two 
NNEB-qualified Playgroup Leaders established the Sileby Nursery Playgroup in a 
building in what is now the Tesco car park; they were assisted by several mums – 
Lynne included. 
All the Sileby people that I have profiled have told me what a wonderful place 
Sileby was in their youth, and Lynne was no exception – as with many villages, folk 
lived, went to school and socialised in the village – were baptised, married and 
buried in the place they had always called home. However, Sileby folk had the 
added benefit of the factories which provided employment – few people had to 
travel out of the village to earn a living. The village had everything they needed – 
grocery shops, butcher, baker, doctor, dentist and opticians, cobbler, a bike shop 
- a cinema and social clubs – visits to Loughborough were few and far between. 
“Work” being in the village, the majority of people could walk or cycle – the roads 
were thronged with bicycles in the early morning and at “knocking off” time. 
Lynne worked in the offices at Bradgate textiles, and later at A.G. & D. 
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Optometrists on King Street. 
        Having grown up and worked together, it seemed that everybody knew 
everyone else – either you had been in the same class at school, or worked at 
the same factory – met at Church or lived in the same street. Neighbour knew 
neighbour, families lived nearby and no-one felt isolated – folk helped and 
looked after each other in times of trouble. The churches and chapels provide 
another common meeting place – besides the regular services they host 
numerous social groups and events – Lynne worships at St Mary’s and is 
Secretary to the fund-raising group Friends of St Mary’s, who arrange social 
events to raise money for the building. 
            Lynne has a busy life – we are fortunate that she agreed to join the 
committee of Talk@Sileby, where her knowledge of the village and the various 
activities which take place will augment – (and add a feminine perspective!) the 
considerable pool of knowledge which already exists within the committee. 

St Mary’s Church  
 
The new year is now well under way and it doesn’t seem long since 
Christmas when we saw a very joyful time, with the schools and play-
school coming in to Church for their own celebrations. The attendance at 
both the Family Carol Service and the traditional 6:30pm carols by can-
dlelight service, was excellent. The Church looked magnificent with the 
lights and tree all aglow, with a warmth atmosphere to be enjoyed. 
Last summer our Rector, Rev Richard Hopkins moved to pastures new in 
Bramcote, Nottingham, we were sorry to lose him and his family. With all 
the friends they had made during their time we said a fond farewell at a 
united service in July.   We now look forward to the arrival of our new 
Rector Rev Duncan Beet and family who hope to be with us sometime in 
the Spring.   
Apart from Church services we have a Youth Group on various evenings, 
Ladies Fellowship, on Tuesday afternoons,  and Squeals on Wheels on 
Thursday mornings.  The Church is also open for coffee and biscuits every 
Wednesday afternoon from 2-4pm, where you can have a chat or just 
enjoy the quietness of the Church building.  A very warm welcome is en-
sured to one and all at any of the above activities. 
The Friends of St Mary’s have several events planned for this year and so 
far there is a coffee morning in Church on Saturday 13th May from 10-12 
noon, and open day at Quebec Farm on Saturday 1st July. There are other 
events planned for later in the year. So, do watch out for the banner on 
the Church, village notice boards and on social media, to see what‘s hap-
pening.  
Last but not least are there any campanologists in the area currently not 
using their talents or budding campanologists who have always fancied 
trying their hand at bell ringing but not sure?  We are a friendly band, 
who are looking to seek new members.  If you would like to know more, 
to come along for a try, or find out more of what is involved,  you would 
be most welcome. There is no regimented commitment , we do have 
practice nights that are flexible depending on how many of us are availa-
ble. In this particular instance please contact Jim Preston on 01509 
816572, for further information. 
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Many of you will remember that in our “Meet the Magazine Team
Councillor Robert Butler, who is also our Sileby Volunteer Flood Warden. Following on from the two 
occasions when the Flood Siren was sounded last year, Rob has a few reminders for us all, but 
particularly those of us living in or travelling through the flood
 
“Many of you know me from my Flood Updates on Social Media Sites (Facebook & Twitter), Local Radio Stations & BBC Traffic/
Travel Website & from seeing me on "Flood Patrol" during Times of Flood in Flood Prone Areas such as Slash Lane, Mountsorrel 
Lane, Mill Lane & Syston Road (on the Syston side of  Cossington Lock). 
The Flood Siren/Beacon going off twice in 2016 – (the first time for several years) 
problems so I thought that I should get Sileby’s Flood Prone Residents Aware & Prepared for Flooding. 
 
IF YOU HAVE A FLOODING PROBLEM SUCH AS FROM SILEBY BROOK FLOODING, A HIGHWAY DRAIN FLOODING ISSUE, SEWAGE 
FLOODING ISSUE OR ANY OTHER FLOODING ISSUE THEN PLEASE CONTACT ME 
 
Text or Phone call to my mobile 07514 243887 (leave a Detailed Message & Contact Details if I don't pick up).
Via Facebook Page "Sileby Volunteer Flood Warden” with details of the Flooding Issue & Contact Details.
Or Email: WweRefsRule@yahoo.co.uk 
 
FINALLY 
       SILEBY RESIDENTS REMEMBER "ROAD-CLOSED/FLOOD” MEANS
SO PLEASE ONLY GO OUT IF NECESSARY OR USE ALTERNATIVE ROUTES TO YOUR DESTINATION.
 
 
Many thanks to all the Sileby residents who support me. 
Robert Butler (Sileby Volunteer Flood warden) 

Background and right: April 1998 flooding which 
was a major event.  
 
Left: 2016 flooding that triggered the Flood 
Siren 
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Meet the Magazine Team” (Issue No 40) we profiled 
Councillor Robert Butler, who is also our Sileby Volunteer Flood Warden. Following on from the two 
occasions when the Flood Siren was sounded last year, Rob has a few reminders for us all, but 
particularly those of us living in or travelling through the flood-prone areas. 

Many of you know me from my Flood Updates on Social Media Sites (Facebook & Twitter), Local Radio Stations & BBC Traffic/
Travel Website & from seeing me on "Flood Patrol" during Times of Flood in Flood Prone Areas such as Slash Lane, Mountsorrel 
Lane, Mill Lane & Syston Road (on the Syston side of  Cossington Lock).  

(the first time for several years) - reminded me that Sileby itself has flooding 
s Flood Prone Residents Aware & Prepared for Flooding.  

IF YOU HAVE A FLOODING PROBLEM SUCH AS FROM SILEBY BROOK FLOODING, A HIGHWAY DRAIN FLOODING ISSUE, SEWAGE 
FLOODING ISSUE OR ANY OTHER FLOODING ISSUE THEN PLEASE CONTACT ME – 

Text or Phone call to my mobile 07514 243887 (leave a Detailed Message & Contact Details if I don't pick up). 
with details of the Flooding Issue & Contact Details. 

MEANS “THE ROAD IS CLOSED”! 
SO PLEASE ONLY GO OUT IF NECESSARY OR USE ALTERNATIVE ROUTES TO YOUR DESTINATION. 

Background and right: April 1998 flooding which 

Left: 2016 flooding that triggered the Flood 
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Highgate Medical Centre PPG Health Walks  2017 
 
WED 10TH MAY - High Street, Barrow Road, to either the New Railway 
Bridge and/or The Peace Garden. Return via Barrow Road, Mountsorrel 
Lane to St Marys Church. 
 
WED 21ST JUNE - Cross Brook Street, along Cossington Road to Charles 
Street and follow the footpath to Sherrard Drive, Quaker Road and back 
along Cossington Road to The Green Place. 
 
WED 12TH JULY- bus pass needed - No 2 bus to Cossington School. 
Follow the footpath into Cossington Meadows to Platts Lane and return to 
the centre of the village to catch the No 2 bus back to Sileby. 
 
WED 9TH AUGUST- Cross High Street and follow the footpath to Mill 
Lane and Sileby Mill or just to Mill Lane and return by Mountsorrel Lane 
to St Marys Church. 
 
WED 13TH SEPTEMBER - bus pass needed - No 2 bus to Barrow upon 
Soar. Follow footpath to Mill Lane and walk along the canal to Proctors 
caravan park. Return by No 2 bus to Sileby. 
 
WED 11TH OCTOBER - bus pass needed - No 2 bus to Highgate 
School. Follow the footpath to the Memorial Park and along King Street to 
St Marys Church. 
 
All walks meet at Sileby Community Centre on High Street at 
2.30pm 
Stout shoes are advised and no dogs allowed. 
All walks are approx. one to one and a half miles long and will 
take about one hour. 
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Sileby Tennis Club Celebrates its 90th Birthday 
 
Sileby Tennis Club will be celebrating its 90th birthday this year. The Club 
began in 1927, on the same site as it is now, just along the footpath from 
the Park towards Seagrave. The grass courts were originally where the 
Bowls Green is now but after the 2nd World War a Bowling Club was 
formed and the Tennis Club moved further back and shale courts were 
laid. As the years went on and more members joined in 2000 it was 
decided to ask the National Lottery for a grant towards new courts. Now 
there are four All-Weather Courts and a new "Clubhouse". 
During the Summer months members take part in the Club 
Championships. There are Men's and Ladies Singles, Men's and Ladies 
Doubles, Mixed Doubles and new to the Club a Handicap Shield. There are 
also Boys and Girls Trophies. The first Trophies to be played for were 
donated by local industrialists and the Methodist Church and were donated 
by C.H.Martin and J.A. Newbold. These were won by Mr.H. Simons and 
Miss M. Oswin in 1929. 
During the new season of 2017 two Open Days will be organised. The first 
on Sunday April 9th and the second on Sunday June 25th which will be a 
bigger celebration when FREE strawberries and cream will be offered to all 
prospective new members. There will also be special offers for new adult 
members who join on either of the two Open Days. 
We would like to invite everyone who is interested in joining this 
successful Club for either social tennis or league tennis to come down on 
these Open Days or on a Sunday afternoon and during the Summer on a 
Wednesday evening. 
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Sileby Bowling Club – Springfield  Road 
 
 
In 2016 the ladies bowling club celebrated their 75th anniversary. This was 
marked by a celebration match and meal which was attended by the Bowls 
Leicestershire Ladies President,  Annyece Johnson, Secretary Kate Kyle, 
Presidents of bowling clubs from around the county and past and present 
members of our club. 
 
During the year we were very fortunate to obtain a grant from Sileby 
Parish Council for £800 to purchase sets of small and junior bowls for use 
by our Junior bowlers. We have had over 30 Girl Guides come and   “have 
a go” and have also invited the village schools. 
 
Bowling is a sport that can be enjoyed by children and adults alike, age is 
no barrier. It encourages hand/eye coordination, concentration and social 
skills. 
 
In August last year we held a junior Open Evening which was attended by 
Sileby Parish Council Chairman, Fiona Hughes and the deputy chairman 
Paul Murphy together with various members of the Council and children 
from the village. They all enjoyed a fun evening on the green and we were 
able to formally thank the Parish Council for their support. 
 
We are having a Family Have a Go afternoon on Sunday 21st May from 
2pm. 
Coaching, bowls and free refreshments will be available and the bar will be 
open .Come along and have a go or just watch.  We also have open 
evenings every Tuesday evening from 5.30pm. ( no charge ! ). All we ask 
is that you wear flat shoes please.  Everyone is welcome. 
For further information 
telephone Bron on 
01509 814081.                                  
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Drawing Festival 
 
The inaugural Sileby Drawing Festival (http://silebydrawingfestival.co.uk/) 
took place across the  village from 26-29 October. Free, drop-in activities 
celebrated the art of drawing and encouraged all ages to get creative. 
Activities included life-drawing, mono-printing, as well as making unusual 
mark-making tools and collaborative artwork projects. 
Message from Shelly Mastericks, the festival's director: 
 
'The festival was a massive success and I was thrilled to see so many 
people of all ages engaged in the drawing activities. There was a real sense 
of community and it was great to meet and chat to so many local people as 
well as those who travelled from further afield to take part. I would like to 
thank the local businesses, the Greenplace, the brewery and cafe nineteen 
for all being part of the event and helping to bring the community 
together. Please do let us know of any suggestions of what you might like 
to see at next year's edition.' 

 
 

Pictured: Life Drawing 
at the Greenplace, and 
Sileby Takover Day.  
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PARISH WALKS 2017 

(30th Year) 
 

Why not come and join us and enjoy exploring the local parish footpaths 
and countryside?  A chance to meet with new people and healthy exercise. 

Everyone welcome. 
         
         All walks start at Sileby Community Centre at 7.00p.m.  
                                 led by John & Beverly Burton 
 
   
                  Tuesday     Ratcliffe Road, Ratcliffe College,  

25th April   Blackberry Lane, Platts Lane, Cossington   
                Meadows, Cosssington Road, 3 ½ miles 
 

    Tuesday     Barrow Road, River Soar, Mountsorrel 
                    16th May    Lock, River Soar, Old Mountsorrel  
                                    Quarry, Mountsorrel Hills, 
                                    Sileby Mill, 4 ½ miles 
 
    Tuesday     Cossington Road, Polly Peggs, River 
                    20th June   Wreake, Old Junction Lock, Cossington 
                                    Mill, Brambles & Briers, Sileby Mill,  
                                    5 miles 
 
    Tuesday     Ratcliffe Road, Ratcliffe College, Ratcliffe 
                    11th July     on the Wreake, Humble Lane, Cossington 
                                    Church, Cossington Road, 5 miles 
         
    Tuesday      Sileby Mill, River Soar, Rothley Church,               
      15th August   Farnham Bridge, Sileby Mill, 4 ½ miles 
 
 
 
All persons taking part in these walks must understand that they do so at 
their own risk. 
If you enjoy walking and would like to walk more often, the Loughborough 
& District CHA Rambling Club has a weekly programme of local walks.  If 
you would like more information please ask John or Beverly for a current 
programme of walks. 
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